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April 2017 Rollin’ Oldies Car Club Newsletter 

Meeting Minutes for April 4, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by Ed 
Andersen.  Pledge of Allegiance was made.  
Birthdays and Anniversaries were celebrated 
with song. 
 
Bill Sheler from the East Albany Lyon's Club 
invited us to their breakfast at Timber-Linn 
Park July 1-4 from 6-11 AM.  Proceeds raised 
by this breakfast help to fund vision screening 
in the Albany schools.  He would like members 
to pick at least one morning to come in their 
classic cars for a cruise in.   
 
Secretaries Report:  Motions from the March 
General meeting and the Board Meeting were 
reviewed and there were no question. 

 
Treasurers Report:  Kate reported that the 

 

 
 
 

annual report has been made to the state of 
Oregon.  The tax report has also been made.  
She also reminded us that trophy sponsorship 
money and dues are due by July 1. 
 
Vice President's Report:  Dave told members 
that the proceeds from the North Albany Car 
show at Springhill will go to the South 
Willamette Honor Flight for Veterans.  Louie 
White is helping with this.  That car show will 
be July 16th. 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom reported that 
there were 17 Rollin' Oldies at the South 
Albany High School Car Show last Saturday.  
Dave Krumwiede won Best Stock Chevy, Neal 
Hubbard won Best Ford, John Wood won Best 
Street Rod and Steve and Rhonda Liles were 
awarded the Club Participation trophy. 
 
Members attending the Veterans Car Show 
April 22nd will not meet at an off- site location 
but just assemble at the show.   
 
Members going to the Swap meet put on by 
the Corvallis Car Club will meet at the A&W on 
highway 34 at 7:30 April 23rd so they can be at 
the swap meet by 8 AM. 
 
Members going to the Cherry Blossom Poker 
Run will meet at the former Ray's parking lot 
in North Albany at 7:30 AM to cruise to Salem 
together. 
 
Rollin' Oldies attending the Jefferson Flower 
Festival May 6th will meet at the Kohl's 
parking lot in Albany at 7:30.  Those who are 
pre-registered will get a free breakfast 
prepared by the Fire Department.  There will 
be 20 hand- made trophies this year.   
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Friday Night Dinners:  
--April   7 - Sizzler, 2148 Santiam Hwy SE, 
Albany 
--April 14 - Pizza Hut, 1704 S. Main Street, 
Lebanon 
--April 21 - NEW- La Roca, 1727 Hill St. SE, 
Albany 
--April 28 - NEW- Applebee’s, 1915 NE Four 
Acre St, Corvallis (Near Home Depot and 
Safeway) 
 
Enjoy friends and a fine meal every Friday 
night at 6 PM.  This is a new time so we may 
need to have a short period of adjustment. 
 
Hospitality:  Loren Stogsdill resigned as 
Hospitality Chairman.  Linda Meredith 
volunteered to take over this task.  Ed 
reported that Al Boedigheimer is unwell.  I am 
sure that he would appreciate hearing from 
club members. 
 
Kate Walter read a thank you letter from the St 
Mary's Catholic Church Stone Soup Program 
for the $150.00 donation made by the club.  It 
is nice to know that our donations are 
appreciated. 
 
Old Business:  An amendment to the motion 
from the last meeting about the production of 
the calendars with club cars featured was 
made.  It was proposed that members will 
prepay if they want a calendar.  Ten extra 
calendars will be produced to sell at the Fifties 
in the Fall Car Show.  The motion was made, 
seconded and passed. 
 
Pam Byrne made a motion that the Friday 
night dinners be at 6 PM rather than at 5 PM.  
A show of hands was called for.  The motion 
passed. 
 
New Business:  There were two purposed 
amendments to the constitution.   These 
 

amendments will be detailed here and voted 
on at the next meeting.   
 
Proposed amendment - Constitution Article X 
Scholarship Section 1. 
 
The Rollin' Oldies Car Club of Lebanon will 
grant a yearly scholarship to the LINN BENTON 
COMMUNITY COLLEGE AUTO TECH SCHOOL, 
Lebanon, OR.  The annual amount will be 
decided at the January meeting, for the 
enrollment of the fall term, or the August 
meeting, for the enrollment of the winter 
term. 
 
The members in attendance at either of the 
meetings will vote on a dollar amount to be 
given, based on the current financial affairs of 
the Rollin' Oldies Car Club of Lebanon. 
 
Proposed amendment – Request of Donations 
Public and Private Article XI 
 
All requests for donations from both public 
and private entities either in letter form, or 
verbal, shall be forwarded to the Board of the 
Rollin' Oldies Car Club for consideration.  
When the Board meets, the members present 
will agree on the requests to be taken to the 
General meeting.  The requests will be 
decided on by a case by case basis for funding. 
 
Featured Car of the month is Linda McCrary's.  
She will send a picture to Lou DuPuis. 
 
The drawing this month was a 50/50.  Kitty 
Hubbard won $45.40.  In addition Pam Byrne 
won an Easter basket, Neal Hubbard won an 
Easter banner and Ed Andersen gave away 3 
flashlights.   
 
Meeting adjourned by Ed Andersen.   
 
Respectfully submitted by Linda Stinson, 
Secretary. 
 
 
 



 

  
April 2017 Rollin’ Oldies Car of the Month –  

Featured Car of the month is Linda McCrary's.  

Details to follow.   

April Birthdays 

Loren Kuipers 2nd 

Deb Kuipers 2nd 

Gale Stogsdill 2nd 

Herb Hopper 2nd 

Cheri Pickett 6th 

Judy Jones 14th 

Penny Rice 23rd 

David Faller 24th 

Joe Stogsdill 24th 

Susan Angland 25th 

Jan Dey 25th 

John Wood 26th 

Linda Wood 28th 

Don McCrary 29th 

Judy Hopper 30th 

 

April Anniversaries 

Joe & Gale Stogsdill 4th 

Junior & Tammi Barker 25th 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 

By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 

--April 15    Salem Auto Club Council (we are 
all members) Cherry Blossom Drive & Poker 
Run.  Meet at Walery's Pizza, 1555 Edgewater 
St SW, Salem.  We will be leaving "Ray's", 633 
Hickory St. NW, Albany at 7:30am going north 
thru Independence to HWY 22 then east to 
Edgewater St NW.  Trip time should be 1 hr. 
and 49 miles. 
 
--April 22    Oregon Veteran's Home, 600 N 5th 
St., Lebanon.  Please arrive by 9am.  Show is 
from 10am to 2pm. 
 
--April 23     Historic Auto Swap Meet and Car 
Show at Benton County Fairgrounds, Corvallis.  
We will be leaving A&W/Chevron on HWY 34 
at I-5 at 7:30am taking Hwy 34/20 to 53rd 
street to the fairgrounds. 
 
--May 6   Rollin' Oldies attending the Jefferson 
Flower Festival May 6th will meet at the Kohl's 
parking lot in Albany at 7:30.  Those who are 
pre-registered will get a free breakfast 
prepared by the Fire Department.  There will 
be 20 hand- made trophies this year.    
 
SUPPORT YOUR CAR CLUB, come with us. 
 

Friday Night Dinners:  
--April   7 - Sizzler, 2148 Santiam Hwy SE, 
Albany 
--April 14 - Pizza Hut, 1704 S. Main Street, 
Lebanon 
--April 21 - NEW- La Roca, 1727 Hill St. SE, 
Albany 
--April 28 - NEW- Applebee’s, 1915 NE Four 
Acre St, Corvallis (Near Home Depot and 
Safeway) 
 
Enjoy friends and a fine meal every Friday 
night at 6 PM.  This is a new time so we may 
need to have a short period of adjustment. 
 

 

Dottie’s Mustang on the Dyno!!! 

 

A big Rollin’ Oldies thanks to Dan Miner for 

arranging a tour of the Linn Benton   



 

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Community College Automotive Technology 

School on Tuesday, March 14.  More than 25 

Rollin’ Oldies attended.   

  

Three instructors gave us a tour of the facility, 

including classrooms and a very large shop 

floor.  One area was the dyno room, where Ed 

Anderson ran Dottie’s and his mustang hard 

through several dyno runs.  Ed can provide the 

details.  All a lot of fun.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 
(This section is not subject to $0.25 fines – 
editor) 
 
Law of the Result:  When you try to prove to 

someone that a car won’t run, IT WILL.   

Q: How do you double the value of a Chevy?  

A: Put gas in it. 

Q: How do you tell when a Ford is warmed 

up?  

A: It's on fire. 

 

 


